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To all Cheshire East and  Cheshire West and Chester Councillors
The Curse of Waste Incinerators

Dear Councillors
With the announcement by Brunner Mond/Tata Group of its intention to build an enormous waste incinerator in Northwich it is now very possible that the Councils of which you are current members will preside over the degradation of Cheshire into the rubbish dump and incineration capital of the UK.  Taking account of the other incineration capacity already under construction or in planning , Cheshire would  achieve world wide notoriety as the area with the highest density of incinerators per square kilometre on the planet. Of course that would also mean the highest amount of dangerous and toxic emissions per square kilometre. With a total of approximately 2500 HGVs on our A and B roads every day, 7 days a week, moving garbage and ash to and from incinerator plants, the road infrastructure, particularly in central Cheshire would simply collapse. What a legacy for future generations.  What a way to ruin health, to ruin jobs, to ruin the environment, to ruin the countryside including farmland , to destroy Cheshire's reputation and to decimate residential property values. All in the name [image: image1.png]


of incinerating stinking and festering, often hazardous, garbage from other parts of the UK.  Disgraceful and shameful.
Of course, you would have the eternal gratitude of councillors and other public representatives from areas who would send their waste to Cheshire for disposal for your cooperation and assistance  enabling them to avoid making the unpopular decisions about where to site incinerators in their own localities. An application of the new principle of YIYBY (Yes In Your Back Yard) at Cheshire's cost.
The above scenario is not inevitable. As councillors, you all have an opportunity and an obligation to play a key role, on behalf of your electors, in preventing it. CHAIN and the many thousands of Cheshire people who have already signed its petitions against the invasion of the incinerators trust that you will show leadership in your communities and give them your active and visible support. There is no doubt about the view of ordinary people on this issue; a recent independent opinion poll in the Middlewich area showed that 90% of the public is opposed to incinerators and that was after an extensive PR campaign of misinformation and offering of bribes by proponents of incinerators to accept them.
Finally we trust this letter will prompt you to think about the legacy that your Councils are at risk of leaving behind and take action, without delay, on behalf of the people of Cheshire.

